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2019-20209 Office Bearers and District 9800 representatives 

 

Board 

President     Lesley McCarthy  

Secretary     Anne Heyes 

Treasurer     Peter Donnellan/ Sam Nicol 

President Elect    Anne Heyes 

 

Directors 

Club Service     Ted Frank 

Community Service    Allan Bruno/Anne Heyes 

International Service   Peter Cribb     

Vocational Service    Anne McMahon 

Youth Service    Cody Bettanin/ Chris Brock 

Foundation Chair    Lesley McCarthy    

 

Office Bearers 

Bulletin     Lesley McCarthy 

Investment Committee   Jon Temby/Cody Bettanin 

Membership     Board 

Onto Conference    Geoff Cawsey 

Opportunity Shops    Allan Bruno/Jon Temby 

Photographer    Lesley McCarthy  

Program     Lesley McCarthy 

Protection Officer    Peter Donnellan 

Public Relations & Marketing  Lesley McCarthy 

Sergeant at Arms    Geoff Cawsey 

Weekly Attendance    Geoff Cawsey/Sam Nicol 

BBQ Program     Allan Bruno/Ted Frank 

Webmaster     Lesley McCarthy 

  

 
 The mission of Rotary International is to provide service 
to others, promote integrity, and advance world 
understanding, goodwill, and peace through its fellowship 
of business, professional, and community leaders. 
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District 9800 Representatives 

Allan Bruno    Donations in Kind Inc. Board Member 

                                                      Board of WERN 

Peter Donnellan   Board of WERN 

Lesley McCarthy   Editor, District 9800 Newsletter 

                                                      Facilitator, Leadership & Development Team 

 

 

  Rotary International and District 9800: 

RI President Mark Daniel Moloney 

District Governor Grant Hocking 

Assistant Governor Ian Ada 
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 President’s Report 2019-20209   Lesley McCarthy   

This has been another very active year with a large number of successful 
projects, event and activities undertaken by the club. 
 
We conducted four Club Forums during the year, encouraging and 
enabling members to have a say; participate in debate and discussions, 
and agree on changes to the club and our operations.  
 
The change of meeting venue to the Crown Street Stables Café has 
reduced costs for members and also the drain on club funds.  Whilst the 
meal and venue do not appeal to everyone, it has been difficult to identify 
an alternative venue at this time. 
 
With the significant change in our fundraising from BBQs to revenue from the two Opportunity Shops, 
we have modified how we manage and use our funds.  The Op Shops are a highly visible presence in 
the communities enabling greater public relations, a community connection and a focal point.   
 
Following 2 years of immense effort by Peter Donnellan, Lesley McCarthy and Sam Nicol, the Rotary 
Club of Flemington Kensington Foundation was established, and received Australian Charity and 
Not or Profit Status on 1st October 2019.  This accreditation allows the funds from both Op Shops to 
be treated differently in not needing GST and in how funds are able to be spent. 
 
Trustees were Peter Donnellan, Lyn Borghouts and Lesley McCarthy.  Funds 
held in trust have been invested through Innovayt as negotiated by the 
Investment Committee.  
 
The Foundation also received Deductable Gift Recipient status allowing a Tax 
Invoice to be given to donors allowing them to offset their donation via tax.  
DGR 
 
Our members have continued to be active within the local community with an increased focus on local 
rather than international projects; youth and educational activities.  Thank you to Anne Heyes and Edith 
Chen for their commitment to the Kensington Community Association and to Anne McMahon and Anne 
Heyes for their liaison with City of Melbourne and 18 Anthony Street activities. 
 
The Rotary Overseas Recycled program {RORP} has taken off in force this year and with the 
Memorandum of Understanding signed with the Rotary Club of Columbo, we have extracted a large 
number of playgrounds and transported another container to Sri Lanka.  4 containers have now been 
despatched and playgrounds were also sent to Timor Leste, Tanzania and the Philippines. 
 
The piece de resistance for the year though must surely be the 2019 Art Show which found members 
and volunteers working throughout the month of October on an event which was an outstanding 
success..  With sponsorship from the City of Melbourne, Nelson Alexander, Bendigo Bank, Flemington 
Traders, the VRC, MVRC,  Moonee Valley Council and a number of commercial enterprises, this 
project entertained 1000's of residents from far and wide.   
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I am very grateful to District Governor Grant Hocking, District Secretary Jane Pennington and Assistant 
Governor Ian Ada for their support, encouragement and guidance. 
 
Finally, I was delighted to accept a Rotary International Presidential Citation – Gold from District 
Governor Grant Hocking at a recent meeting.  This is an acknowledgement of the work and 
commitment of all our members during the 2019-2020 year where Rotary Connects the World. 
 

 
 
Read the Service Chair reports for greater detail of our work and enjoy the visuals which accompany 
the year. 
 
Thank you to all Board members for their assistance, participation and support throughout the year. 
 
"Coming together is a beginning.  
                                Keeping together is progress.  
                                                        Working together is success." --Henry Ford  
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Secretary’s Report  - Anne Heyes   

The role of the Club Secretary is to ensure that the administrative requirements 
of the Board; District and Rotary International are attended to. This involves 
processing incoming and outgoing correspondence; submission of reports; 
updating membership databases and the submission of annual returns. 
 
The Annual Statement to Consumer Affairs Victoria was submitted in 

November. 

The club has the following registrations: 
 

  61094 
This allows the club to hold minor gaming activities 
such as raffles, fundraising events and other 
events such as bingo, lucky envelopes etc to the 
amount of $5000.  Raffles over this level still 
require authorisation. 

 
Consumer Affairs Fundraising FR-000015337. 

This allows the club to conduct formal 
fundraising events including fundraising for 
other charities eg End Polio, Australian 
Rotary Health Lift the Lid. 

 
 

 RC Flemington Kensington Foundation Pty Ltd is a 
registered Australian Proprietary Company  
ACN 632 136 406 

 
 
 
 

 
 RC Flemington Kensington Foundation is a 

registered charity. 
 ABN 75 591 148 794 

 
 
 
 
Deductable Gift Recipient endorsement was approved on 24 October 2019. 
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Treasurer’s Report      Sam Nicol    

I have pleasure presenting the Financial Statements for year ending 30th 
June, 2020 
 
The Rotary Club of Flemington is GST registered.     
 The ABN is 47 754 561 417 
 
All figures quoted in the report are net of GST. 
 
During the year, the Board continued the efforts to pursue registration as a 
registered charity with the Australian Charities and Not for Profits Commission and to attain Deductible 
Gift Recipient Status.  This was formally approved as at 1 October 2019. 
We do not have to pay gst on Op Shop sales now. 
 
 
Donations were also made on behalf of the club to: 

Donations in Kind   $5,000 

The Rotary Foundation   $2,700 

Australian Rotary Health   $1,000 

WERN       $2,000 

Bolton Clark    $500 

Scholarships were awarded to students at Mount Alexander College and Kensington Community High 

School supported by grants from the District Foundation. 

 

Investments: 

Innovayt    $150,000 

Sandhurst Bendigo Bank Account  $86,820 

 

The financial statements are to be read with the explanations.  Several project areas received or spent 

monies in previous financial years, so a clean breakdown is not possible in this financial year. These 

are the Art Show which received a grant in a prior year and paid Gallery247 in 2018-19; Foundation 

grants and scholarships, and RORP where income and container costs cross over financial years. 

The club is in a strong financial position despite the reduction of income from BBQs and the Op Shops 

due to COVID. 
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Investment Committee – Cody Bettanin 

On advice from the previous Investment Committee the club's Investment Portfolio funds were 

transferred from Bridges to Innovayt effective 24 October 2019. 

Investment Manager Nick Reilly is in regular contact with the committee and reports on the returns and 

issues.  Due to COVID and stock market variations, the committee agreed to move to a managed 

investment rather than a static investment in June. 

Current investment balance is $150,000. 
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Club Service        

 

 

As is now accepted, several Club Forums were held throughout the year.  These 

allowed for greater feedback and input from members and a number of issues were 

addressed including meeting regularity and location, cost of meetings, project 

approvals, club focus and membership.  PDG Peter Frueh's Membership Survey was 

also administered to members with 75% completion.  This survey indicated ways the 

club could progress. 

Bulletins were provided fortnightly, as previously agreed.  They continued in Pdf 

format until October when they transferred using the ClubRunner element. 

Website 

The new club website based on ClubRunner was initiated on 1st July 2019. 

The site now contains a vast amount of information on our club events and activities, 

club bulletins and stories. 

ClubRunner synchronises between District 9800 and Rotary International making 

member updates simple. 

District Conference 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the planned District Conference in Bendigo was 

cancelled. 

District Assembly 

Due to COVID-19, the District Assembly was held via ZOOM and recorded over 400 

attendees.  A record!  It was well presented with separate break out rooms for each 

Area of Focus and Avenue of Service. 

There were also separate spaces for Club officials and President Elects.  The 

Foundation Grants Seminar was held in the afternoon and Lesley attended on behalf 

of our club. 

Rotary Leadership Institute: 

President Elect Anne Heyes participated in RLI in February 2020. 

 

Blue Moon Social events continued to be a great success, involving partners and 

members of the community.  

31 July dinner at Parrot House Restaurant. 

30 October 2019 Croquet and Bowls at the Maribyrnong Park Bowling Club. 

29 January 2020 Dinner at Hardimans Hotel in Kensington. 

  

THE FIRST OBJECT OF ROTARY                                                        
The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service.   
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In August, a large number of members visited Camp Getaway where the Vance 

Hilton Memorial Tie was presented to the camp for display by Olga Hilton and the 

Board.  

 

Members again celebrated and raised funds for Australian Rotary Health through Lift 

the Lid – Mad Hat Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Annual Christmas Party was again held in Werribee with volunteers from the Op 

Shop and the Fit4 Use Store invited along with partners.  This was a wonderful 

celebration of the year and included a cheque 

presentation on behalf of the Werribee volunteers. 

Many thanks to Allan Bruno for organising this event. 
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Due to COVID-19, the Annual Club Presidents Changeover was held via ZOOM. 

Guests were: 

District Governor Grant Hocking, DGE Dale Hoy, DGN Amanda Wendt, AG Ian Ada, 

Michael Redding RC Werribee, Peter Boudville RC Brunswick Tullamarine, Cathy 

Hall RC Caroline Springs, Danny Pearson MP, John Elston and members of Lesley 

and Anne's families. 

Paul Harris Awards were presented to: 

Lorry Rowe  PHF 

Sam Nicol  PHF+ 

 

The Jim Hosie Trophy was awarded to Peter Cribb for his work on RORP. 

The Vance Hilton Award was made to Barbara Champion of Play Australia for her 

efforts Australia wide on promoting and supporting the Rotary Overseas Recycled 

Playgrounds Project. 

Community Service/Business Excellence awards were made to the following for their 

significant support and assistance with RORP. 

John Arena or Arena Gardens Playgrounds 

Robert Garoffolo of Adventure Plus Playgrounds   

District Governor Grant Hocking attended and spoke about our club and its work. 

He presented Lesley McCarthy with a PHF on behalf of District 9800, making her a 

PHF+9 Ruby. 
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Program – Lesley McCarthy 

The speakers program operated throughout the year, despite limitations of Crown 

Street Stables as a venue; enriching members knowledge and enabling further 

relationships with local community groups.  The program included: 

7 August 

Emma Merritt, NYSF candidate spoke to us about her 

studies and hopes for the future. 

22 August 

Dani Angelico, Principal of Mount Alexander College. 

Cali Bukurow, Sport and Recreation Coordinator for 

RecLink. 

4 September 

District Governor's visit.   

19 September 

Bec Yandell spoke to us about One Girl – Do it 

in a Dress.  

 

6 November 
Gabriella Vascotto and Felix Stephen from VACD 

- Volunteers to assist children with disabilities in 

Sri Lanka.  Lesley then took them to DiK to see what was available. 

5th February 
DGE Ajith Weerasnghe and his family visited from the Rotary Club of Negombo, Sri 
Lanka.  DG Grant Hocking and DGE Phillip Archer also attended. 
Afterwards, Lesley took them to Donations in Kind to see what was available. 

 
 

 

THE SECOND OBJECT OF ROTARY: High ethical standards in business and professions; 

the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian's 

occupation as an opportunity to serve society; 
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20th February 
Man Lam is the new Science Coordinator at MAC. 
Karolina Seveikova is a volunteer at Co-Health assisting Afghan women. 
Greg Bourke is a Senior Manager at CoHealth. 
All 3 spoke of their organisations and the work they are doing. 

 
5th March 
The 2019 Del King scholar, Zebib Gebreslase attended with Kate Stevanovic and 
spoke about her background and aspirations. 
 

The club hosted a number of International visitors during the year: 
 
5 February 2020 

DGE Ajith Weerasinghe from 
the Rotary Club of Negombo, 
Sri Lanka with his 2 daughters 
Mudara and Amandi and son- 
in-law.  
 
Sri Lankan Consul General 
Kapila Fonseca. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The club also inducted 2 new members during the year. 

Shraddha Sharma was inducted as a full member at the District 

Governor's visit on September 5th.  Shradd is a former Rotaract Charter 

President from Kathmandu Nepal. 

 

 

 

 

 

Edith Chen was accepted as an Honorary Member, rejoining the club after 

an absence of some years.  She was previously a full member and worked 

closely with the Flemington Chinese Golden Age Community. 
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Community Service – Anne Heyes/ Allan Bruno 

A great year in Community Service funded mainly through profits from the Op shops saw the following 
projects funded or supported by your Club:  
 
The Homeless Person Program operated through the Royal District Nursing 
Service in West Melbourne was provided with hampers for 50 persons 
including Christmas cakes and cookies, food and toiletries.  This was also 
supported by a donation of $300 from the Nelson Alexander Foundation. 
 
The Maternal and Child Health Nurses operating through the centres at 
Hopetoun Avenue and Wingate Avenue again asked for our support providing 
Christmas packs for the children of their disadvantaged and single mothers.  
Christmas packs containing books, toys, sporting equipment and sweets were 
provided for 48 children.  The mothers were provided with a pack of toiletries. 
 
Members participated in the Remembrance Day event at the Kensington Cenotaph with the Flem-Ken 

RSL.  Wreaths were laid by President Lesley. 

The Intergenerational Multicultural Choir commenced at 18 Anthony Street with Ruth Kennedy.  
Participants included children from the Kensington Childrens Co-Op and the Multicultural choir. 

 

 
 
Kensington Market.  Lyn Borghouts continued to represent the club 
at the monthly K ensington Market, providing a face and selling items 
sourced from the op Shop.  This is an excellent community 
engagement and PR activity and keeps us visible in the wider 
community. 
 
The Ascot Vale Primary School sensory garden was established 
over the month of September. 
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Bright Nights Winter Lights Festival. It was very cold in Pridham Plaza over July 5 -7 but an 
enjoyable event. 

 
Sukin toiletries donated to Bolton Clark, Gregory Lodge, Wingate Avenue 
and Share the Dignity. 
 
Flemington Traders A Night on the Oak popcorn and fairy floss. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Farnham Street Neighbourhood Learning Centre’s 40th Birthday celebrations where we ran a BBQ. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Together with City of 

Melbourne and Kensington 

Neighbourhood Hose we 

participated in a forum – Our 

Neighbourhood Speaks in 

November where Anne 

McMahon and Matiu Bush 

were speakers.  
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The TrioBike was formally launched at Gregory Lodge by the Minister Marlene Kouraz on 28 November 

2019 with Matiu Bush, Lyn and Jules Borghouts, Beate McManus and Lesley McCarthy present. 

 

In the midst of COVID lockdown, flowers were provided for 

women and staff at Gregory Lodge from the Kent Street Market.  

Activities coordinator Eleanor was delighted with the support. 

 

 

 

 

The Retro Girls presented a performance at 18 Anthony Street which was 

supported by the members.   Funds from the raffle were donated to 

Australian Rotary Health for Lift the Lid.  
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Allan Bruno    

The two Opportunity Shops continued to be the club’s main focus in Community Service throughout the 

year.  Retail over the past 12 months has been very difficult especially with the restrictions imposed due 

to COVID-19. 

Fit4Use Store 
The Werribee Store had a decline in gross sales; however this was not unexpected.  The extension of 
hours to include some Sunday trading over summer was positive. 
The Shop is ably managed by Lorry Rowe, with a wonderful band of volunteers. The past 12 months 
has seen the introduction of many new volunteers and this should help the Shop going forward. 
 
Flemington Opportunity Shop 
The Flemington store faced similar challenges to that of Werribee, with a decline of 10% in gross sales. 
Manager: Sam Nicol is supported by a group of volunteers, many of which have been with us for 
several years. They were sad to hear of the death of one of their number over Summer, Bianca. 
The Flemington Opportunity Shop is in urgent need of relocation to a larger shop front - cost being the 
issue.  
  
The shop continues to be the face of Rotary in the community and provides a social and connection 

opportunity for many people.  Volunteers are dedicated and continue to be a great support for Sam. 

 

BBQ Program 

Although Allan has resigned as BBQ Coordinator, other members have stepped up to assist in 

organising. 

A very busy schedule of Community Service and Fundraising events was conducted throughout the 
year, superbly organised and managed by Allan Bruno and Ted Frank.  These events raised substantial 
sums for the club as well as providing an ongoing focus and familiar face in the community. 
 
Bright Lights, Winter Nghts for Flemington Traders.12-15 July 
Farnham Street Birthday 20 October 
Bunnings Maribyrnong 23 October 
Carols in the Park 11 December 

  

THE THIRD OBJECT OF ROTARY  
The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian’s personal, business, and 

community life 
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Youth Service  - Cody Bettanin, Chris Brock, Lesley McCarthy 
 
The Rotary Club of Flemington Kensington strongly supported Youth programs again this year. 
 
Rotary Youth Leadership Award: RYLA – Zoe Borghouts attended the 
camp at Mt Evelyn and sent through a written report.  She was unable to 
give a presentation due to COVID. She was very positive about her 
experiences.   
 
Science Experience – MAC nominated 2 students to participate and 
they sent through written reports.  
 
National Youth Science Forum – We had 4 successful students 
sponsored with financial assistance from both the Toyota Foundation 
and the Australian Government STEM grants.  Costs to our club were 
very small. 
Mount Alexander College students Eloise Klassen and Alexander 
Langley together with Lowther Hal students Emma Merritt and 
Gabriella Griffiths presented to members at meetings in February.  Eloise's experience was cut short 
due to the bushfires and smoke impacting on Canberra. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Model United Nations Assembly 
MAC nominated 4 students to participate and 
supported by teacher Preeti Maharaj.  Jacinta 
Klassen, Marcelle Martin, Mia Case and Vinciane 
Pracada represented Qatar and Suria 
respectively.  They did not win but relished the 
opportunity to use their debating skills and learn 
more about debating a topic. 
Held at Swinburne University, it gave students an 
introduction to a tertiary campus and the process of the UN and resolutions. 
Principal Dani Angelico attended on Day #1 to wish the girls well. 
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Careers Day at Mount Alexander College.  Sam Nicol, 
Chris Brock, Anne Heyes, Peter Donnellan, Lesley 
McCarthy and Susan Dang presented in their fields.  
 

Scholarships were donated to local schools for awarding 
to students at end of year assemblies with criteria of Civics 
& Citizenship and family financial need.  Rotarians 
attended most assembles to assist in the presentations.   
 
 
 
Anne Heyes and Lesley McCarthy attended the Ascot Vale Special 
School event. 
 
 
Shine On Awards – We nominated Lucinda from Ascot Vale 
Special School.  Due to COVID, the presentation day was 
unable to proceed, however Lucy was the youth winner and 
receives a certificate and plaque. 
 
 
The Sports Scholarship was not awarded in 2019-2020. 
 
The Del King Award was presented to Zebib at the MAC Awards night in December.  Haniyah Abdou 
Said, previous awardee participated in the presentation.  Del's parents Pat and Peter congratulated 
Zebib and last year's winner Haniyah.  Sean and children were also in attendance.  Lesley presented 
this award. 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

The Eugene O. award was again presented at the Kensington Community High School awards event 
attended by Sam Nicol and Lesley McCarthy. 
The school chose to support 2 students with scholarships for 2020. 
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International Womens Day was celebrated by Moonee Valley Council at The Clocktower this year. 
Joining in the event were President Lesley McCarthy, Allan & Margaret Bruno, Jon and Robyn Temby, 
Sam Nicol and Stella Hyde, Shraddha Sharma, Karolina Svetikova, 
Our guests were Jasmin Lim and Daniel Rowe from the VRC, Vijay Iyer and Sandy from Bendigo Bank, 
Preeti Maharaji from MAC and 4 students 
  

 
 

 
 
 
The 1,000 Stories project grew with another 3,000 picture story books donated to the Maternal and 
Child Health Centres at Hopetoun, Wingate and Maribyrnong Road Ascot Vale. 
 

    
 
Maternal and Child Health Nurse Janet at Wingate also requested assistance with completing 
kindergarten enrolment forms for women lacking English skills and Lesley assisted with this over 4 
weeks. 
 
Picture story books and junior fiction were also donated to Debney Meadows Primary School for their 
libraries.  Anne Heyes also contributed to this project. 
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International Service  -  Peter Cribb 

On request from DGE Ajith Weerasinghe and his daughter Mudara, we donated 

$1100 to the Rotary Club of Negombo Sri Lanka for the purchase of 3 industrial 

standard sewing machines which were presented to deserving women for their 

International Women's Day event. 

 

Rotary Overseas Recycled Playgrounds continues to grow at a phenomenal rate.  

In this Rotary year, another 2 containers were shipped to Sri Lanka with all 

playgrounds allocated prior to shipment.  Playgrounds were also sent to Timor Leste. 

Support is growing from councils and other Rotary Clubs and at this stage, we have 

connections with 

Container #3  

   

 

Container #4  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collected from Rotary clubs 

Wembley Primary School  Yarraville 

Kilmore Mitchell South 

Penleigh & Essendon Grammar  Flemington Kensington 

Gladstone Park Sunbury 

Annex Park Ivanhoe 

Ripponlea School Albert Park 

Rolling Plains Croydon & Montrose 

Collected from Rotary Club 

Audrey Lane Res. Berwick  Mt Martha Rotary Cluster  

Fell Reserve Ivanhoe 

Armidale PS  Glenferrie 

St Patrick’s School Nhill  Nhill & John Arena 

Kallista Park  Ivanhoe 

Hudson Reserve Brunswick 
West  

Mt Martha Rotary Cluster 

Charlton St Blackburn North Nunawading 

Ely Rd Burwood East  Flem/Kens 
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Due to the growth and spread across Victoria, a Multi District RORP Committee has been established. 

The project has been aided by many positive publicity articles including from Barb Champion at Play 

Australia.  This project would not have succeeded without the extraordinary efforts of Lyn Borghouts, 

Sam Nicol, Rod Greer and Allan Bruno assisting Peter Cribb.  

    

 

  

  



Rotary Club of Flemington Kensington Inc.                              Annual Report 2019-2020 24 | P a g e  
 

 

 

 

 

Vocational Service – Anne McMahon 

CONNECT → CREATE → CELEBRATE 

The main focus for this year was the Flemington Kensington Art Show at Kensington Town Hall.  

Grant funding was provided by the City of Melbourne which covered the hire costs of KTH. 

Additional sponsorship was provided by Nelson Alexander, the Bendigo Bank, the VRC, Flemington Traders, 

MVRC,  Moonee Valley City Council, Simon Peterson at Pepper Cafe and a number of local businesses which 

enabled significant prize money.  Special thanks to Ted Frank for his amazing and persistent trekking around the 

streets of Flemington and Kensington.  His support produced some outstanding donations for the Silent Auction. 

Acknowledgements must be given to Allan Bruno, Ted Frank, Anne & John Heyes, Susan Dang, Jenny 

Gallivan, John Elston, Jesse Birch and Betty Kitchener for their outstanding efforts. 

4 of our scholarship and NYSF students assisted with the catering/waiting: Ella, Alex, Haniyah and 

Jacinta from MAC. 

This event involved every member of the club, partners, family and friends as well as community 

vounteers.  An estimated 10,000 hours was required. 

 

 

 

 

THE FOURTH OBJECT OF ROTARY  
The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 

business and professional persons united in the ideal of service. 
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ROTARY IN THE NEWS 
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VOLUNTEERS ARE INVALUABLE 

Our club volunteer hours were tracked through My Rotary and showed immense contribution and service by our 

Rotarians and family members.  APPROXIMATE TOTAL 12,000 hours recorded and not counting club 

and board meetings, incidental meetings at Crown Street or Pepper, phone calls, emails and 

documentation. 

Specific Project Hours 
Donations in Kind:  over 1000  -  Allan Bruno,  Lesley McCarthy, Anne Heyes 
Festival of Arts & Ideas: in excess of 8,000 hours 
Everyone, but especially Anne McMahon, Allan Bruno, Anne Heyes, Ted Frank, Jon Temby, Cody Bettanin, Sam 
Nicol,   
Flemington Traders: about 100  - Allan Bruno, Sam Nicol, Lesley McCarthy, Ted Frank 
Kensington Community Network: about 80 -   Anne Heyes, Anne McMahon, Edith Chen 
Kensington Markets: about 100 -   Lyn Borghouts, Sam Nicol, Allan Bruno, Lesley McCarthy  
Rotary Overseas Recycled Playgrounds:  about 9,000 
Peter Cribb, Lyn Borghouts, Allan Bruno,  John Sklenar, Ted Frank, Lesley McCarthy, Matiu Bush,  
WERN: about 40 -   Allan Bruno, Peter Donnellan, Lesley McCarthy  
Youth/Schools support: Lesley McCarthy, Anne Heyes, Peter Donnellan, Cody Bettanin, Anne McMahon, Sam 
Nicol. 
1,000 Stories Project: about 200 -   Lesley McCarthy, Anne Heyes, Anne McMahon  
 
Additional hours from Marg Bruno, Dulcie Heard, John Heyes, Stella Hyde, Bev Cribb, Anwar Alishek,  
Edith Chen, Jules & Zoe Borghouts, Barbara Odachowski, Olga Hilton, Susan Dang, Jenny Gallivan. 

 
Thank you to the members of the Board who have given up so much of their time during the 

year.  Not just at fortnightly meetings, but at Board meetings, planning meetings, phone calls 

and emails and at Donations in Kind. 

My sincere thanks to Allan Bruno and Jon Temby in particular for their advice, assistance and 

unswerving dedication to community. 

A special report prepared for Rotary International by the Johns Hopkins Center for Civil Society 
Studies found that Rotary members had volunteered a total of 5.8 million hours within a four-week 
survey period. Extrapolating those results over an entire year, the report gave a conservative 
estimate of nearly 47 million hours of volunteer effort generated by Rotary members in a typical 
year. 

The report then analyzed the economic impact of all those hours and estimated the value 
conservatively at $850 million a year, if communities had to pay for the services that Rotary 
volunteers provide. 

This figure doesn't even include the in-kind contributions and the money that Rotary clubs and the 
Rotary Foundation raise every year. In addition, the figure doesn’t include the volunteer work of the 
many relatives and friends of Rotary that members often involve in a project, 

rotary.org/en/economic-impact-rotarys-volunteer-hours-estimated-850-million-year 


